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The Werribee District 4WD Club is a family-oriented club 
that started back in 1985 to provide members from all 
walks of life the opportunity to share their passion for four-
wheel driving.

The club caters for all levels of experience, from the com-
plete novice, through to the seasoned tourers and hard-
core off roaders. The club has a diverse range of members 
ranging from singles to retired couples.

Meetings are held on the first Thursday of each month 
(excluding January) at the Masonic Hall, 223 Watton Street 
(Cnr Greaves Street) Werribee. Doors open at 7:30pm for 
an 8:00pm start. Visitors and new members are welcomed.

Membership Fees:
Annual Fees can now be paid Via our new website
werribee4wdclub.com.au or into the club’s bank account. 
Account Details: BSB: 633 000 Acc: 187 852 546
Please email the Treasurer if You have paid via EFT.
Postal Address:
Werribee District 4WD Club Inc.
P.O. Box 449, Werribee Victoria 3030.

Magazine submissions must be emailed to                           
editor@werribee4wdclub.com.au no later than the 15th of 
the month for them to be included in the Magazine.

The opinions expressed in the articles appearing in this magazine are not necessarily those of the 
Editor or the Werribee 4wd Club Inc. The editor reserves the right to delete or edit where necessary 
any section of any article which has been sent for publication in this magazine. The Werribee 4wd 
Club Inc. reserves the right to use any photograph or image publicized in this magazine for any exter-
nal promotional material including but not limited to brochures and advertisements. Acceptance of 
advertisements does not imply endorsements of the products of associated companies or individuals 
by the Werribee District 4wd Club.
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President’s Report
Welcome to the latest instalment of the magazine. I don’t even know where the last month went,                              
suddenly it’s almost October and our wonderful editor is messaging us going “WHERE IS YOUR REPORT!!” 
Sorry Anthony! 
  Well lets start by saying well done to everyone that attended the last general meeting, you may have                
noticed for the October meeting I’ve called it the October 
Catch up. This is in an endeavor to help us change up the 
meeting concept and help drive towards a more enjoyable,                         
inclusive, fun, more social and probably shorter format. 
This is a direct result from your ideas, opinions and feed-
back. 
  Another shout out has to go to those of you who are             
getting out on organized trips, out on your own adventures 
and especially leading trips. Thank you for sharing images 
of what you’ve been up to on our Facebook group. These 
are the kinds of posts that inspire us to get out and do what 
it is that we love, whether it’s slopping around in the mud, 
camping out on a bush block or clawing your way up to a 
lookout for a spectacular lunch spot, that’s the beauty of 
being a responsible 4WDriver, the beauty of being able to 
get out away from the crowds and the drone of everyday 
life with a select group and experience those special places.
  We, the committee are working hard to steer this club on 
the course that you the members are helping to plot. I am 
very excited for some of the things that we have coming 
up in the next few months, we have a heap of new mem-
bers joining each month, we have some great ideas for trips 
coming through and we have social events and more on the way. You will by now have surely seen the poll on 
fb asking for your thoughts about charities to fund raise for and that will be another focus for the club going 
forward, there are many worthy causes and I think picking a different one each year or when ever the club 
calls for it will really help us to spread the good. 
  I’m unfortunately not going to be attending the October catch up as I will be in Tasmania for work but will 
hopefully be joining in via facebook which is another thing we are going to try, we are hoping to be able to 
hold a facebook live style event simultaneously with the catch up in a hope that we can get more engage-
ment and reach more of our members. This is definitely not an excuse for you to park your arse on the couch 
at home and not come to the hall if you can, you certainly can’t win raffle prizes, eat delicious super or enjoy 
the banter and comradery without being there in person. 
  All in all it’s an exciting time to be part of the Werribee 4WD club and I can’t wait to get out there soon in our 
new rig, whether its assisting the DTU with training or finding that pearler of a lunch spot at which to crack 
out the barbie and soak in the serenity with a cleansing ale. 
  Please encourage others to check us out on our website, please like share and comment on our facebook 
page but most importantly please get out there on the tracks, please join in on trips or better still offer to lead 
one or ask about support to lead one. 

Take care, drive safe see you soon.

Rowan Burton.
President 2022/23

president@werribee4wdclub.com.au



www.dirtroad4x4.com.au

AUT TAR
AUSTRALIA

HOLDEN & GM

- NEW ARRIVALS -

The position of treasurer has just become vacant. 
We will be voting in a new treasurer at the October meeting. 

There is one accepted nomination already, if you are interested and will commit 
to the role please put your hand up to help run this awesome club.

Nominations will be accepted & Voted on at the October 
catch up!

Come join us - Thursday 6th October at the Werribee Masonic Hall.
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- NEW ARRIVALS -

http://www.facebook.com/trevryanadventures/


Anthony IckAnthony Ick
Darren Morris and Lisa CoatesDarren Morris and Lisa Coates

Fraz RanaFraz Rana
Rhyce HoganRhyce Hogan

Barinder SinghBarinder Singh
Warwick SadlerWarwick Sadler

our newest members



26 Dunlop Rd,

Hopper Crossing

VIC 3029

(03) 87975515

Our mission is to provide a range of

quality products to the automotive

industry, focusing on Automotive

Vehicle body repair and restoration

markets. We achieve this by

combining high-quality products

with a high economic standpoint to

provide customers with a profitable

solution to their paint supply

requirements. 

Our Mission

contact us

www.hamrcoatings.com.au

We offer a diverse range of products

with epoxy primers and polyesters,

high fills, and clear coats, just to

name a few. We also offer full tinting

systems, and paint products required

to complete the painting process

from start to finish. 

Our Products

IMPACT, SCRATCH, CHIP, CORROSION, WATER, CHEMICAL & UV RESISTANT.

AVAILABLE IN WHITE, BLACK AND TINTABLE VERSIONS

 

PREDATOR - TEXTURED PROTECTIVE COATING 

http://hamrcoatings.com.au


Treasurer’s Report

The full Financial Report has been emailed to all current Club Members

Daryl Evans
Treasurer  (outgoing)
treasurer@werribee4wdclub.com.au

•	 We currently have 89 financial members. It’s still slowly growing

•	 It would be great if everyone could log into the Clubs website 	
	 (www.werribee4wdclub.com.au ) and check their contact details. 	
	 It makes it so much easier to get in touch with you if we have your 	
	 details.

•	 Remember, we are now using Bendigo Bank, NOT the
	 Commonwealth Bank
	 Bendigo Bank details are
	 BSP 633 000  A/C 187 852 546
	 Please update our details in your online banking system so you 	
	 don’t pay into the Commonwealth Bank by mistake, the 		
	 Commonwealth Bank Account will be closed this year

•	 Expenditure this month include–Sat Phone, Trailer Registration, Merchandise, Adobe Subscription 	
	 for magazine and 4wd Vic membership Fees

mailto:treasurer%40werribee4wdclub.com.au?subject=


General Meeting Minutes  

Date and Time  1st of September 2022 

Location Werribee Masonic Centre - 223 Watton Road, Werribee 

Minutes Prepared by Sharon Burton (SB) 

  
Meeting opened at 8:00 pm.       

The President, Rowan BURTON welcomed all members and guests. Please refer to the attached list 
for attendance. 
 

We acknowledge the Bunurong and Wadawurrung peoples who are the traditional custodians of the 
Wyndham Area and pay our respects to their elders past present and emerging. 

 
Previous minutes acknowledged as correct by Joe and seconded by Chris 

 
Presidents Report Rowan BURTON 

 
There is no business from the last meeting. this was a quick meeting due to the AGM 
Square terminal available for the purchase of merchandise and raffle tickets 
Rowan introduced the new committee members and their roles for 2022/2023 
Update from a recent President meeting with 4wd Victoria was discussed with the following main points 
discussed;  

- 4wd VIC wants to buy a property with dedicated meeting rooms etc 
- With all of the new 4wd sales, the question of how to generate more members to 4wd clubs 

was raised? 
- Next President meeting will be in another  3 months' time  

Vice President Report Chris BUTTERWORTH 

 
Still waiting on a formal handover from previous Vice President Michael Buyers. This will be organised post 
his return from holiday 
Call out for anyone with contacts at Sponsor companies to come and talk at the meetings.  
Please also let Chris know if there are any members with skills who wants to talk at one of the meetings. This 
will be a great opportunity to share knowledge within the club. Example topics are; 

- Camp safety 
- Camp Cooking  
- Drone  
- Photography etc  

Secretary Report Sharon Burton 

 
Correspondence IN 
● Commonwealth Bank Statement  
● Registration for the club trailer  
● July Telstra bill for Sat phone 
● August Telstra bill for Sat phone  
Correspondence OUT 
● Consumer Affairs Victoria Annual report was submitted 
  



 

Treasurers Report YingChau FU 

 
Still in a process of handover so nothing to report 
 
Will report 2 months in the next months 

Trip Co-ordinator Trevor RYAN 

 
Apologies - Nil to report 
 
Mark Seow gave an update on the Daylesford to Castlemaine club trip he ran that went for approx. 5hours. A 
great day was had by all. Watch for another run to be organised and a trip report in the near future   
 
Chris Butterworth added that there is a trip being planned for the 23/9 (Grand Final weekend) going to 
Jamison Shepard camp and surrounding tracks. The event will be posted on the website and Facebook in the 
near future. 
 
Chris added that there is also a child-friendly day trip being planned for mid-October. Again watch for event 
details on the website and Facebook.  

 

DTU Co-Ordinators Report Fred SCHENCK  

 
Latest training is currently underway with 8 new members(2 from melton club) through the practical phase of 
the training.   
 
Non-members are also enquiring about the training.  
Depending on numbers the next course should be run in November but watch Facebook and the website for 
details to come.  
 
Hoppers Club does supply the meeting room and equipment free of charge all are encouraged to dine at the 
club  

Editor  Anthony GOULEMAS  

 
Club members were encouraged to supply content to the magazine. For example;  

- Write up about a product 
- A trip 
- Your car or a specific modification  
- Photos, etc  

Please send any content for the magazine to editor@werribee4wdclub.com.au  
 
 
 
 



 

Digital Media Officer Chris BUTTERWORTH 

Nil to report 

FWDVic Rep Joe Grosz 

 
Update given regarding the recent 4wd show. 4wd Vic stated that the show was very busy but lacked 
participation from clubs. It was suggested that next year we form a sub-committee to attend and take 
advantage of the exposure  
 

Visitor Liaison  Nicole GOULEMAS 

 
The club was introduced to a few new members this month;  

● Darren and Lisa who are new to 4wding  
● Anthony is also joining the club, newly retired and looking forward to some mid-week trips 
● 3 new members joining as well so welcome all 

Please make them all feel welcome.  

Merchandise Officer Nicole GOULEMAS 

 
A new order of badges is taking place soon so if anyone needs a new badge please let Nicole know either by 
email at merchandise@werribee4wdclub.com.au or at the next general meeting.  
 
The standard range of merch is currently available but we will be  ordering some t-shirts for the warmer weather 
soon   
 
EFTPOS is now available at the General meetings and there is no min spend on merch 

Social Secretary Daryl EVANS 

 
A few new events are currently being organised and will be on the website and Facebook soon.  
 
The Christmas party is getting closer and a sub-committee will need to be created. If anyone has any thoughts, 
ideas, or wishes to volunteer for the Christmas Party sub-committee please email on 
socialsecretary@werribee4wdclub.come.au or come and talk to Daryl at the next meeting  

General Business All 

 
Rowan Burton raised the possibility of having Zoom meetings, as well as in-person General meetings, was 
raised to the club. This will ensure we provide better access for club members who can not attend in person.  
The action was taken away to cost the setup and bring it back to the club for a vote.  
 



 

Rowan Burton raised the Alan Kendal Award nominations will be open soon. This award is awarded to a person 
that displays a Club-centric attitude and puts in the extra effort to make the Werribee 4wd club great.  For those 
who don't know Alan Kendal was the founding member of the Werribee 4wd club. More information to come 
soon 
 
Mark Seow raised if the club can also organise some additional courses, for example, a  first aid course, 
trackside fixes, change a tyre, etc. The committee has taken this action to do some research on that and cost 
it for the club's next general meeting 

 
Jamie Wyatt raised whether it would be a good idea for the club to organise a first aid kit including a 
defibrillator. The committee has taken this as an action item to cost and bring to the club at the next meeting 
for a vote  
 
Daryl Evans informed the Club that the financial books will be audited on Thursday night.  

 
Peter Vercoe questioned the financial status of the club and how much funds were donated to charities over 
the previous year. An action was taken away for all to consider what type of fundraising/donations the club 
would like to participate in. For example; donate time, fundraise and the club matches the donation, etc. Please 
bring your suggestions to the next General meeting. 

 
 
The next General meeting will be held at Werribee Masonic Centre  on 6th October 2020 
 
Meeting Closed at 8:56 pm 
 
Attendees  
 

Colin Miller Selvan Salvanathan Brett Lockwood 

David Voisey Anthony Goulemas Daryl Evans 

Fred Schenck  Nicole Goulemas Ellen Whitwam 

YingChau Fu Darren Morris Peter Uerloe 

Aaron Sweet Lisa Coates Donna Uerlow 

Aaron Burbridge Joseph Chiang Jamie Wyatt 

Chris Butterworth Sharon Burton Rowan Burton 

George Toskovski Joe Grosz Marc Seow 

Anthony Ick   
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Alan Kendall

In 1985 Alan Kendall wanted to share his love of Four Wheel Driving with 
other likeminded people in the Werribee area. An advert was placed in the          

Werribee Banner and the Werribee & District 4WD Club was born.               
37 years later we have an amazing club full of life long friendships thanks 

to Alan.

Alan also spent 47 years in the Werribee CFA, holding virtually every          
position, was founding member of the Werribee Caravanning Club,      

Werribee TowBars and many more associations.

The Werribee & District 4WD Club Commemorates Alan Kendall,             
Annually awarding the Alan Kendall Memorial Trophy to the Club Member 

who  contributes most, and best represents the core values of our club 
Family, Fun, Friendship.

Vale Alan Kendall.



Alan Kendall Memorial Trophy Recipents

Past Presidents
1985	 Alan Kendall
1986	 Alan kendall
1987	 Richard Davies
1988	 Steve Lynch
1989	 Steve Lynch
1990	 Chris Knol
1991	 Steven Mitchell
1992	 Brian Wlker
1993	 Russel Edwards
1994	 Russel Edwards
1995	 Wayne Lock

1996	 Rob Elliott	
1997	 Andrew Dixon
1998	 Andrew Dixon
1999	 Dallas Roberts
2000	 Joe Cassar
2001	 Ross Allport
2002	 Ross Allport
2003	 Ross Allport
2004	 Paul Crowe
2005	 Jim Bramich
2006	 Stefan Gabas

2007	 Andrew Dixon
2008	 Leigh Taylor (L)
2009	 Jo Caruana
2010	 Jo Caruana
2011	 Paul Cassar (L)
2012	 Trevor Ryan
2013	 Leigh Taylor (L)
2014	 Joel Bristow
2015	 Peter Vercoe
2016	 Trevor Ryan
2017	 Trevor Ryan/
Joel Bristow

2018	 Peter Vercoe
2019	 Peter Vercoe
2020	 Peter Vercoe/
Stuart Webster.
2021	 Rowan Burton

Life Members
Len Mallia
Carmen Mallia
Paul Cassar
Jenny Cassar
Leigh Taylor

Daryl Evans
Ellen Whitwam
Mick O’Grady
Leigh O’Grady
Trevor Ryan

2015		  Vale Alan Kendall

2016		  Trevor Ryan

2017		  Michelle Penpraze

2018		  Stuart Webster

2019		  Gemma Laracy

2020		  Covid 19 - Commitee members

2021		  Susan Byers



Consistently runs trips

Helped at Fundraisers and Club events

Consistent Trip Participant

Contributed in Club meetings

Contributed to Club Training

Consistently goes to Club meetings

Contributed to the Commitee

Contributed to Sub-Committee

Does your Nomination tick the boxes? 

It’s almost that time of year again, Christmas is just around the corner and that means it’s time to nominate 
so we can vote for this year’s Alan Kendall memorial Trophy recipient.

You can nominate any current Club Member who you feel has Contributed most, and best represented the 
core values of our club this past year - Family, Fun, Friendship. 

A Nomination form will be emailed to you at the conclusion of the November Club meeting.
Nominations must be submitted to the Club Secretary prior to our December Club meeting, the vote will be 
held during the December Club meeting. 

Alan Kendall Memorial Trophy - Voting 2022



What’s Coming Up?

Warnambool Day Trip, 15 Oct.
Hosted by Nicole & Anthony Goulemas.

We are running a cruisey family trip to Warnambool and back via the bush after dark. This will be a long day 
and looking to return home between 1 and 2am. No tracks will be driven on this trip, only the main dirt roads 
through the bush.
 
This is mainly aimed towards families with kids, as such spots will be prioritized to those bringing children. 
however all welcome depending on numbers.

This trip is capped at 10 cars however if there is enough interest we may split into 2 groups with a 2nd trip 
leader.

Flagstaff hill have given us a group price of $44.55 per family (2 adults & 2 children) to enter for the day. 
Contact us for pricing for additional children. To secure the group booking price money needs to be paid to 
us prior to the event as flagstaff require payment in one transaction for the group. Please contact Anthony 
or Nicole to organise payment.

Plan for wet weather as the trip will go ahead even if its raining.
For more info or to secure a spot on this trip visit:
https://www.werribee4wdclub.com.au/event-4915995/Registration

October

Beachport Antics - Cup Weekend 28th Oct. to 1st Nov.

Beachport Sand driving. Group 1, we
potentially could run two groups with the right experience going.
Base Camping - At the Southern Ocean tourist park.
Numbers Need to be signed off by 2nd Week of July.
Trip Leader Len Mallia
* 10 cars
* Sand Flag
* UHF (27)
* Recovery Gear
* Winch ideal
* Ideally a set of Maxtrax

To view the Event & Register please visit:
https://www.werribee4wdclub.com.au/event-4876977

Lunch, Wine and Live Music - 16th Oct.
Hosted by Daryl Evans.

Join us at St. Annes Winery in Myrniong (about 45 min down the Hwy) for a relaxed Sunday afternoon filled 
with wine, great company and fantastic live music.
Lunch includes House made Pizza, Chips, Arancini and (For some reason) Salad.

Cost is $35.00 per head, plus your drinks.

To view the Event & Register please visit:
https://www.werribee4wdclub.com.au/event-4986201

https://www.werribee4wdclub.com.au/event-4915995/Registration
https://www.werribee4wdclub.com.au/event-4876977
https://www.werribee4wdclub.com.au/event-4986201


Wombat - Easy Tracks & BBQ - 27th Nov.
Hosted By Chris Butterworth

Penciling in a sociable, family-friendly trip out to Wombat.

The rough plan is to meet opposite the Greendale pub, then pick our way through some tracks towards
Nolans Creek Picnic Area where we'll have a fire, BBQ, and hopefully get the kids to run around and have fun.

Not putting any hard limit on numbers at the moment, but we might split into a couple of groups for driving 
up the tracks.

Please Register your expression of interest here.

Social Event, Lake Eppalock, Camping and water sports - 26th Dec -7th Jan
Hosted by Daryl Evans.

We are staying in the unpowered camp sites over Christmas. We will also be taking our water toys IE Jet Ski's. 
Any one that wants to come up for for a week or so, a few days or just a day trip is more than welcome. Ring 
the park and book your site. Ask to stay near me or far away from me, whatever you want. You even may be 
able to get a powered site or a cabin if your lucky.

Planning on Sitting around the fire of a night, sitting by the water during the day and playing on the skis. Will 
probably also do a day trip or two into Bendigo for a feed. Maybe even a lunch one day at a winery. Very 
casual, come and go as you please and do whatever you want.

Please Register your expression of interest here.

November

December

AUSTRALIAN MADE HOME AND GARDEN METAL 
DESIGNS THAT BRING THE OUTBACK TO YOU​

OOUURR  SSUUNNBBUURRNNTT  CCOOUUNNTTRRYY

CONTACT

Address: Factory 1/3 Hammer Ct, 
Hoppers Crossing , VIC 3029

Phone: 0472 639 673
Website: oursunburntcountry.com

https://www.facebook.com/events/1090419331837218
https://www.werribee4wdclub.com.au/event-4975628
http://www.oursunburntcountry.com


https://www.ultimate9.co/au/


It’s easy to run your own trip, here are the steps to running a great club trip.  
               
•	 Contact the Trip Co-Ordinator tripcoordinator@werribee4wdclub.com.au
•	 The Trip Co-Ordinator will forward on required Trip register etc via email – Print out prior to the trip
•	 Create an Event on Facebook 

	 a. Go to Facebook Member’s page 
	 b. Click Events,
	 c. Click + in top right-hand side,
	 d. In person – Then add date & times,
	 e. Location could be the meeting place, Add description, This should be amount of spots
	     available, Required recovery gear, Required training level or Easy, Medium, hard. Meeting
	     place and time to meet. (Remember to make your meeting time 20 – 30 minutes earlier than
	     departure time to allow filling out Trip Register and group chat about the trip.
	 f.  Invite all members.
	 g. Click Create Event.
	 h. Member’s will reply with name and car number e.g.: Trev & Wassana Car #1,
	 i. Next car will indicate Name & Name Car #2 and so on.
	 j. Once the trip is full members will reply Reserve Name & Name Car #1 – the reserve car will
	     then slot in if there is a cancellation.

Its recommended to limit the number of Cars to 10, if it becomes popular you can find another trip leader to 
run two groups.

On the Day
Items for the pre-trip discussion. 
•	 Introduction of Trip leader, Tail End Charlie, and general introduction of members on the day
•	 Allocate a member to run the trip report (usually whoever arrives late or first to get a “fine”)
•	 Convoy Procedures.
•	 It’s generally worth putting experienced members between inexperienced members and introduce new
       members.
•	 On departure get each car to do a radio check (UHF channel 27), nothing worse than losing someone 

because they can’t hear instructions or direction.

After the trip
•	 Follow up your trip with a fun post on the Members Facebook page.
•	 Create a photo album on the Members page for the event and encourage members from the trip to 

share pictures.
•	 Submit trip report to the Trip Co-Ordinator.

How to run a Club Trip

mailto:%20tripcoordinator%40werribee4wdclub.com.au?subject=I%20want%20to%20run%20a%20club%20trip


 

 
 

Did you know... 
 
Werribee 4WD club owns a Satphone for 
member to use and take on trips, heres some 
information which you will find useful... 

 
 
 
How do I get the Satphone?  
 
The Satphone is held at Werribee Exhausts by Lenny. It can be booked out during business hours by 
going to the store. Werribee Exhausts are located at 99 Railway Avenue, Werribee, Vic, 3030 
It’s worth giving Lenny a call beforehand to ensure it’s available and that you can use it. 
(03) 9741 7111. 
 
Please be aware that you will be asked to sign for the phone and that you are solely responsible for 
it whilst it is signed out to you, this means that if it’s lost/stolen or broken whilst you have it you 
will be held liable for the costs to replace or repair it. 
 
Please note that any calls made by you whilst it’s signed to you will need to be paid for also, so it’s 
probably best kept for emergencies only.  
 
Anyone wishing to book the satphone out and who wants a copy of the operations manual can 
contact the editor via email and it will be emailed to you.  
 
How do I make a call if I need to??  
 
Ensure that you have a good line of sight to the sky, extend the antenna then dial the number in the 
following format country code (+61 or 0061) then the number including area code. 
 
  

How do I get the Sat Phone?
The Satphone is kept at Dirt Road 4x4 with Trevor Ryan. It 
can be picked up during business hours by visiting the store.
Dirt Road 4x4 is located at Unit 8/61-65 Russell St,
Werribee.

Bookings are essential, so please call Trevor to book the 
phone for your trip on 1300 037 222.

Please be aware that you will be asked to sign for the phone 
and that you are solely responsible for it whilst it is signed 
out to you, this means that if it is lost/stolen or broken 
whilst you have it you will be held liable for the costs to 
replace or repair it.

Please note: The cost of calls made will be issued to you by 
the Treasurer once the bill is recieved.
The Sat Phone is for emergencie use only.

How do I make a call if I need to??
Ensure that you have a good line of sight to the
sky, extend the antenna then dial the number in
the following format country code (+61 or 0061) 
then the number including area code



www.clearviewaccessories.com.auwww.clearviewaccessories.com.au
33 Frog Court, Craigieburn VIC 3064 Frog Court, Craigieburn VIC 3064

Phone:  (03) 8351 9933Phone:  (03) 8351 9933
info@clearviewaccessories.com.auinfo@clearviewaccessories.com.au

Trading Hours: Mon-Fri, 9am-5pmTrading Hours: Mon-Fri, 9am-5pm

http://www.clearviewaccessories.com.au



Club Apparel/Merchandise





Merchandise News
Windscreen Banners
These turn some heads when on your car, so be sure to grab one at the next meeting 
and show off your pride for our club no matter where you are. They are just $20 each 
and will fit every windscreen in the club from a Jimny windscreen through to the largest  
windscreen in the club. 

We also have our full range of merchandise available. Updated price list is in this magazine. 
If there is something specific you would like come and see me and we’ll see if we can get 
it in for you.

Tuck Shop
The tuck shop is back at the merchandise stand at our meetings. We have soft drink cans, 
chocolates and lollies available. Cans for $1, Chocolates and lollies for 50c each or 5 for $2.

Square Terminal
We have our square terminal up and running now so there is now an option to pay by card 
at our meetings. 

Please email Nicole at merchandise@werribee4wdclub.com.au if you want to place an  
order, have an enquiry or for badges. 

mailto:merchandise%40werribee4wdclub.com.au?subject=


Most Mens Garments are available in sizes up to 7XL
Most Womens garments are available in sizes up to size 24.

Custom name Embroidery is available on all garments for an additional $5 per garment.

Please email Nicole at merchandise@werribee4wdclub.com.au if you have any queries or 
would like to place an order.

New Price List & Ordering
3PJBD Black full zip polar fleece Jacket $42.00
3PJNA Navy full zip polar fleece Jacket $42.00

3FJ1B Black full zip polar fleece Jacket (Ladies) $42.00
3FJ1N Navy full zip polar fleece Jacket (Ladies) $42.00

30VNA Navy full zip polarfleece Vest $40.00
30VBD Black full zip polarfleece Vest $40.00

3JSBGE Black Shephard Jacket with Charcoal lining $66.00
3JSNWD Navy Shephard Jacket with white lining $66.00

ZW121S Sand long sleeve cotton shirts $47.00
ZW121B Black long sleeve cotton shirts $47.00

ZW120S Sand short sleeve cotton shirt $47.00
ZW120B Black short sleeve cotton shirt $47.00

210BAX Black Mens Polo $33.00
210GBX Grey Mens Polo $33.00
2LPSB Black Ladies Polo $33.00

3ADVBGAX Black Adventure Puffer Vest  Grey lining $66.00
ZJ310 Navy/Dark Navy Waterproof Jacket $97.00

SH Stubby Holder $6.00
4243 Beanie (Black) $16.00
SCF02 Navy Scarf $30.00
SCF02 Black Scarf $30.00
4199 Cap $16.00

WB1 Windscreen Banner $20.00
TCS Triangle club sticker $3.00

mailto:merchandise%40werribee4wdclub.com.au?subject=


Size Guide  

Men’s standard sizing - Tees and shirts (cm) 
 

ADULTS S M L XL 2XL 3XL 4XL 5XL 

COLLAR 38 40 41.5 43 45 47 49 51 

CHEST 58 60 62.5 65 68.5 71.5 74.5 77.5 

CB LENGTH 78 80 82 83 84 85 86 87 

 

Men’s standard sizing - jumpers and jackets 

ADULTS S M L XL 2XL 3XL 4XL 5XL 

CHEST 57.5 60 62.5 65 67.5 70 72.5 75 

SP LENGTH 72 74 76 78 80 81 82 83 

 

Ladies Standard sizing - Jumpers and jackets 

 

 

LADIES 8 10 12 14 16 18 20 22 24 

BUST 49 51.5 54 56.5 59 61.5 64 66.5 69 

SP LENGTH 61.5 63.5 65.5 67.5 69.5 71.5 73.5 75.5 77.5 

http://www.goldfieldscampers.com.au/


We set out to challenge ourselves, and that’s just what we did.

Wandong IGA provided the perfect jumping off point for our adventure in the woods, taking us directly to 
some of the best tracks in the forest.Our group included a mix of vehicles including an old Hilux and Patrol 
(both solid front axle), several Prado’s, and three IFS dual cab utes. 

We entered on Main Mountain Road. After some initial navigation issues, we found ourselves passing               
Andersons Garden Campground, a beautiful but busy spot. We made our way up boundy road: a steep track, 
but in good condition making easy driving. Reaching the top we switched onto Harry’s Nose West which is 
a tight winding track with steep drops on one side and spectacular views. Again this was no challenge but a 
nice drive.
Towards the top we turned onto Harry’s Link Road for a minor obstacle including ruts and a small bog hole 
followed by a climb, though these was still easy going.
From here we made our way towards Quarry Road, one of the more interesting sections of Mt                                                       
Disappointment and where we ultimately spent most of our time.

Quarry Road provides numerous options for level 
of difficult. Our first major challenge of the day was           
navigating some deep ruts on a slope. The first two 
cars through enjoyed the benefit of a solid front axle 
and picked harder lines crossing over the ruts. The 
Prado’s also proved themselves capable vehicles, 
though selecting smarter lines through. The IFS utes 
made it look harder, lifting wheels and having to 
take a more controlled approach. But their drivers 
took it in their in their stride.
Next up was a winding road along the top of the 
ridge facing a couple of bog holes and narrow wind-
ing track. 
Here you can find both scenic lookouts for a picnic, 
and multiple options for some terrifying descents 
over steep rock steps and big rocks. We opted for 
the easier options, which still required careful navi-
gation over some rock steps, as well as crossing over 
the ruts with careful wheel placement to avoid the 
drop just millimetres away.

Mt Disappointment - Sunday 25th Sept.



The terrain grew more rutted as we progressed to the bottom of the hill. The Hilux running 33’s and having 
no business to do so ripped of a mud flap whilst flexing through the ruts. Not quite a sick giraffe, but perhaps 
a sick Llama
Reaching the bottom, we were faced with the potential for a hill climb to get out. I worried that getting 
up a hill with similar terrain in vehicles without lockers might see us getting out of the forest in the dark.                
Fortunately Nylander Spur Track offered much more sympathetic terrain. 
Undulating hills with the occasional bog hole provided a much more relaxing experience, with just enough 
spice to keep things interesting.
As the late afternoon light casted golden beams through the trees, the track became quite serene. Now we 
found an old steam engine, as well as some cars that perhaps shouldn’t have gone so deep into the woods. 
The climax of Nylander Spur Track is descent into a creek followed by a sharp turn up a steep incline. Whilst 
this presented little difficulty, it was like stepping into a fairly tail: the sound of birds  echoing round the forest 
and the babbling brook under foot.
Reaching the top of the track our group divided. Those who pressed on made their way to Sailor Jack Track. 
With views across the whole valley, this is a spectacular location. But the view does little to comfort you as 
you plunge down a steep descent. This is the perfect track for drivers new to steep terrain. It scares the pants 
off you but is relatively easy. We enjoyed it so much we did it twice.



To end our day, three stragglers journeyed on to the Flowerdale pub. 
The epitome of a country pub, when we arrived there was a live band playing and cold beer flowing. Well 
worth another visit to spend a few more hours enjoying the atmosphere.

This marked the end of our trip. Not only did we have a great experience, but also managed to pick about 4 
big bags of rubbish from along the tracks. It’s crazy what people throw out in the bush.
It was a beautiful day out, with some nice steep tracks and deep ruts, all in mostly stock 4WDs. We probably 
only covered 25% of what was planned. I can’t wait for the next trip out and more explorations of the forest.



For more than 37 years Sunshine Trailers have been 
suppling all types of quality steel trailers for trade,       

domestic, commercial and specialty markets.

8 Berkshire Rd, Sunshine North VIC 3020
(03) 9311 3631

sunshinetrailers@hotmail.com



Basic Training 30 October 2022 and 3 September 2022 
 

                

 

The volunteer instructors have done it again. Given up their time to assist new members to 
understand their new vehicles and the basics to four-wheel driving.  Please give them your special 
thanks.  

The three-hour theory was preceded by an excellent meal at the Hoppers Club. The following 
Saturday the group made their way out the training quarry ground near Bacchus Marsh where the 
forecast was for rain but luckily it held off until we finished. The weather was very damp leading up 
to the day resulting in the water crossing filling up and ground lubrication on the hilly bits. This made 
for some interest challenges on the day which was handled very well by all. There was a variety of 
vehicles including a Hummer H3, Toyota 80 series and 105 series and  a couple of Hilux’s and Prado’s 

 

          

        

 

Participants 
Peter Kolobaric  Gina Kolobaric 

Jentle Jacob  Anuj Sethi 

Dennis Tito  Selvan Selvanathan 

Melanie Mazurkiewicz Chris Butterworth 

 

Basic Training - 3rd Sept. & 30th Oct.

10% CLUB

MEMBER

DISCOUNT



381 Sayers Road, Hoppers Crossing VIC 3029
Ph: 03 9749 6553   Fax: 03 9749 1324

Email: info@goodhealthcp.com.au
Website: www.goodhealth.com.au

	+  Melatonin Suspension
	+ Omeprazole Suspension
	+ Clobetasone Ointment
	+ High Strength Vitamin D
	+ Bio Identical Hormones
	+ Hormone Replacement Therapy
	+ Dermatology

	+ All Veterinary 
Compounded Prescriptions

	+ Free Local Delivery
	+ We Hire Crutches
	+ Breast Pump Hire
	+ Australian Passport Photos
	+ We Specialise In Indian
	+ OCI and Baby Photos

SERVICES

LATE NIGHT PHARMACY

COMPOUNDING PHARMACY

11PM  8PM
WEEKNIGHTS WEEKENDS

10% CLUB

MEMBER

DISCOUNT

           

 

Instructors 
Marcel Gomperts Fred Schenck 

Aaron Sweet  Yinchao Fu 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.facebook.com/goodhealthcp


                                                     4X4 SERVICING, MODIFICATION & ACCESSORY SPECIALIST 

Home of Ironman 4x4 in Melbourne’s west, the fully stocked Extreme 4x4 workshop and accessories showroom delivers 
friendly advice, expert vehicle maintenance, repairs, modifications, accessories and fitting. Drop by, give us a call or check 
our social media…the Extreme 4x4 team have the passion, knowledge and over 20 years’ experience in the game to help 
you tackle any terrain! 

Get our expert 4x4 automotive mechanic team on board for all servicing, repairs and maintenance work to all 4x4 
makes and models. We use the latest EFI diagnostic technology, premium grade oils and always choose leading         
automotive parts and products so we can guarantee your vehicle will tackle any terrain. 

150 Point Safety Inspection   All custom electrical and wiring including Dual battery systems  

Lubrication Service.    Torqit Tunning modules and exhaust packages  

ECU Reset.  Brake Service.  Pre-trip inspection: 4WD’s, cars, caravans, campers  

Wheel removal, brake and hand brake inspection and adjustment. Brake Service 

Underbody inspection including: tyres, exhaust system, suspension and steering 

Extreme 4X4 Automotive are the proud and authorised dealers for: 
• Ironman 4X4 (Platinum Dealer) 
• Mickey Thompson Tyre Specialist, 
• LIGHTforce Performance Lighting, 
• MSA 4X4, 
• GME, 
• Engel, 
• Rola, 
• Safari Snorkels 
• Front Runner Roof Racks 
• Ultimate 9 Throttle Controller 
 

• Steinbaur Tunning Technologies, 
• Waeco, 
• Redarc, 
• Maxtrax, 
• Outback 4WD Interiors, 
• Rhino Bars, 
• Firestone Air Springs, 
• Cooper Tyre Specialist 
• ROADsafe 4WD and many more 
• Stedi Lighting 

5 Dunlop Road Hoppers Crossing  

      Phone 

03) 9369 0045  

http://www.extreme-4x4.com.au


 

eeNNeewwss Direct To Members 
 
This ENews is a new format that Four Wheel Drive Victoria will be sending on a monthly basis or as 
needed, directly to your Inbox. As a member of Four Wheel Drive Victoria you will have the option to OPT 
OUT if you do not want this communication from us. If you do not opt out you will continue to receive 
these emails. You can opt out at any time. 

The latest news from Four Wheel Drive Victoria 
September 2022 
 
Four Wheel Drive Victoria AGM – Save the Date 
This is notice for the Four Wheel Drive Victoria Annual General Meeting. Held on the 14th of November 
2022 at the Manningham Hotel. More details about the night will be sent out soon, club executives, please 
check your emails for these in the coming weeks.  
 
Victorian 4WD Show 
The Victorian 4WD Show is officially back for 2023! It will be 
held on Sunday, 19th February 2023 at Lardner Park. It is the 
longest running 4WD show in Australia and makes for a great 
day for all who attend. Bookings for clubs and exhibitors will be 
open shortly, please contact Chris Camier, Victorian 4WD Show 
Organiser, vic4wdshow@gmail.com  

 
 
Cruiser Khana 
This November TLCCV’s Crusier Khana is running again. This skills based 
competition makes for an unforgettable weekend. Entrants from all 4WD 
Clubs are welcomed with the chance to win great prizes!  An early bird 
discount of $185 is available until 30th of September, which covers both driver 
and navigator, 2 nights camping and Presentation dinner. To enter please 
email enquires@cruiserkhana.com.au 
 
 

 
 
Do You Log Your Volunteer Work? 
Our volunteers do a fantastic job helping the 
community with Four Wheel Drive Victoria 
projects such as Camp Host, Track Clearing 
and High-Country Hut maintenance. 
Even your track clearing you may do on a trip 
counts, so club trip leaders are encouraged 
to log time spent clearing tracks and send in 
your volunteer hours worked. 
It is extremely important to Four Wheel Drive 
Victoria to be able to actually represent the 
hard work our amazing volunteers do on a 
regular basis  
 
 
 
 
 

Image 1 LROCG Volunteer Work. Photo by Greg Rose 



Gippsland Great Outdoors Show 
The Shepparton Great Outdoors Expo has come and gone. From all 
reports a great time was had and the Goulburn Valley 4WD Club had 
an excellent event from a club perspective! Flying the banner for Four 
Wheel Drive Victoria and also their own club it was a weekend of fun, 
mates and prospective members. 
 
The next Great Outdoors Expo is the Gippsland Show. Held at the 
Sale Racecourse, Maffra Rd, Sale over the 25th, 26th and 27th of 
November. It will make for a great weekend away to get down and 
check out the show.  
 
 
 
 
 

Camp Host  
Winter has ended and Spring is here! This means there are 
plenty of opportunities for your club to undertake a Camp Host 
for 2022. Both AFL Grand Final Day and the Melbourne Cup 
weekend are nearly here! They are a great way to help out and 
volunteer with DELWP and Parks Victoria. Your club becomes 
a point of knowledge for others visiting the area whilst 
showcasing your club to all visitors. Four Wheel Drive Victoria 
is also looking to increase the payment for clubs from $250 to 
$300 to help encourage more clubs to get involved in this great 
program. 
 
 
 

Seasonal Closures 
Seasonal Road Closures are in force until the 27th of October 2022. Please follow these track closures 
and plan ahead to make sure you are not caught out. A full list of closures from both Parks Victoria and 
DELWP can be found on Four Wheel Drive Victoria’s website, www.fwdvictoria.org.au, under Resources -
> Track Closures.  
Please note: Four Wheel Drive Victoria has an SOP (Standard Operating Procedure) with both Parks 
Victoria and DELWP regarding track closures. Before any track closure is signed off, Four Wheel Drive 
Victoria must be notified and sign off on the closure before it becomes official. All seasonal closures are 
sent to Four Wheel Drive Victoria prior to being listed and are 
passed onto club executives for feedback to supply to Parks 
Vic/DELWP. 
 
Trackwatch 
We need interesting articles and high-resolution photos about your 
club for Trackwatch magazine. Trackwatch is distributed far beyond 
our clubs and is seen by many organizations as well as 
Government agencies and politicians, so it is a terrific way to show 
your club to the world. 
Please email your articles and photos to 
projects@fwdvictoria.org.au 
 
If you don’t want to receive a hard copy of Trackwatch and would 
rather read it electronically, send an email to the Four Wheel Drive 
Victoria office, office@fwdvictoria.org.au. The latest 4 issues of 
Trackwatch are always available to read on the Four Wheel Drive 
Victoria website. www.fwdvictoria.org.au 
 

www.fwdvictoria.org.au 
 
 

To OPT OUT just click here or reply 
Four Wheel Drive Victoria is a Registered Training Organisation (RTO21605) 

Our privacy policy is available for viewing HERE 
 

Image 2 Peninsula 4x4 Camp Host 



kingofkingsbutchery.com.au
king of kings butchery

wwwwww

Shop 1: 205 Greens Rd,
Wyndham Vale 3024 
(03) 9974 2838
kingofkingsbutchery@gmail.com

Jason Grech
Owner 0407 856 162

Pack 1Pack 1
- 4 Forequarter Chops
- 6 Burgers
- 6 BBQ Sausages
- 6 Chicken Sticks
Free Tub of seasoning

Pack 2Pack 2
- 1kg Forequarter Chops
- 1kg Round Steak
- 12 Burgers
- 1kg BBQ Sausages
- 1kg Chicken Nibbles
- 1kg Chevapi
Free Tub of seasoning

$34 $69 

BBQ Packs

Pack 2Pack 2
- 2kg Roast
(Beef, Lamb or Pork)
- 1kg Chump Chops
- 6 Chicken Schnitzel
- 1kg Rump steak
- 1kg Maryland
- 1Kg Diced Beef
- 1kg Chicken Breast
- 1 Meat Loaf
- 2kg Mince
- 1kg Pork Chops
Free Eggs $208

All seasoning and special cuts such as dicing, or any special processing requirements made 
on request are free of charge.

Pack 1Pack 1
- 1kg Round Steak
- 4 Chicken Schitzel
- 1kg Mince
- 1.5kg Roast
(Beef, Lamb or Pork)
- 1kg Diced Beef
- 1kg Chicken Breast
- 1kg Pork Chops
Free Eggs

$114

Family Packs

http://www.facebook.com/Kingofkingsbutchery/


		  Start date		  Finish date
Term 1		 28 January		  8 April 
Term 2		 26 April		  24 June
Term 3 	 11 July 		  16 September
Term 4 	 3 October 		  20 December

School term dates and holidays taken from Victorian Government website

New Year’s Day 					     Sat 1 Jan/Mon 3 Jan²	

Australia Day 						      Wed26 Jan

Labour Day 						      Mon 14 Mar

Good Friday* 						      Fri 15 Apr

Saturday before Easter Sunday Sat 			   Sat 16 Apr

Easter Sunday 						     Sun 17 Apr

Easter Monday 					     Mon 18 Apr

ANZAC Day* 						      Mon 25 Apr¹

Queen’s Birthday 					     Mon 14 Jun

Friday before the AFL Grand Final			   Subject to AFL schedule³ 

Melbourne Cup 					     Tue 1 Nov⁴

Christmas Day 					     Sat 25 Dec/Tues 27 Dec⁵ 

Boxing Day 						      Mon 26 Dec 

New Year’s Day 					     Sun 1 Jan

1 Anzac Day, Good Friday and Christmas Day are restricted trading days.
2 As New Year's Day falls on a Saturday, the following Monday is an additional public holiday.
3 Friday before AFL Grand Final typically falls on the last Friday in September.  Will be updated with the 
exact date upon release of the 2022 AFL schedule.
4 Melbourne Cup Day is a public holiday across all of Victoria unless alternate local holiday has been
arranged by a non-metro council.
5 As Christmas Day falls on a Sunday, the following Tuesday is an additional public holiday.
Information taken from Business Victoria Website

Public Holiday’s

School Term Dates

http://education.vic.gov.au/about/department/Pages/datesterm.aspx
http://business.vic.gov.au/business-information/public-holidays/victorian-public-holidays-2021


http://arbhopperscrossing.com.au

